
Romania Mission 2022 

Clive and Ann McIntyre have returned from their Mission in Romania and write: 

 

Our small team of 5, from 4 different churches, travelled to Alexandria in southern Romania on 

24 June. We were joined by our Romanian friend and interpreter plus her American husband for our 

10 day mission. It was extremely hot! 

 

We were well received, having visited often, since 2003. They were particularly impressed by the fact 

that our 91 year old team member was with us again and she was a great encouragement to many.  

 

Romania has recently received large numbers of Ukrainians escaping war, but the influx of refugees 

has slowed considerably and many have moved on to other countries. The churches we work with are 

very grateful for the support given to help them take care of the families that have passed through 

already and to prepare for new arrivals. Thank you to all who have contributed. 

 

Our main focus for this mission was to visit people in the rural villages, to 

share the love of Jesus and encourage them through prayer. There is a lot 

of sickness and pain, the elderly are lonely and the needs are countless. 

Although some do not feel ready to receive Jesus when the invitation is 

presented, we are always excited to lead those that are willing in the 

prayer of salvation. About 13 people came to the Lord, plus a number of 

children, either for the first time or in recommitment. We were 

encouraged too by the responses of those we prayed for who needed 

healing - they felt improvement, the presence of God or increased faith. 

We praise the Lord and give Him the glory (Psalm 103:2-3). 

 

We attended numerous church meetings, visited an old people's home bearing gifts and took part in a 

couple of lively sessions for young children. 

 

The mission was fruitful and fulfilled our purpose. We are thankful for your support and especially 

your prayers. Words fail to describe the atmosphere, things that touch your senses, feelings and 

emotions, or even how God works amazingly through ordinary people like us. We would love to take 

you with us next time so you can enjoy the experience of mission too! 

  


